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NEWSLETTER OF THE VILLAGE OF NEWARK VALLEY

JANUARY 2009

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR: 
Hello everyone, 

Today is the first day of winter and our snowfall total is ten inches above last year at this time.  Let’s see; if this continues, we will all be ready for spring.

I have been reading ‘The Village of Newark Valley’ written by Gilbert Purple chronicling the 1880 through 1937-time period.  One of the many sections of interest for me was ‘The Water Works’.  On March 3rd, 1902, Trustee Charles Frank offered a resolution providing for a vote to issue bonds not to exceed twenty thousand dollars bearing interest not to exceed four percent to construct a system of water works.  The proposition failed by a vote of 52 yeas and 64 nays.  During that same time, the Villages of Greene and Candor had completed their water systems so the Village of Newark Valley again went to vote on January 27th, 1904 to issue bonds not to exceed twenty-seven thousand dollars.  The proposition passed by a vote of 115 yeas and 53 nays.  The power of the vote works, but two years of waiting cost the village seven thousand dollars in bonding totals.  The bonding was fully paid by the spring of 1933.  Your Village will present referendum, hopefully, in April 2009 for new reservoir system and piping cost not to exceed $4.9 million for an upgrade we believe will serve us all well for the next one hundred years.  We have written to our Senators Clinton and Schumer and Congressman Accuri explaining our shovel ready infrastructure project and our need for the grants and low interest dollars to spark our economy.  We thank the resourcefulness and ingenuity of those Village leaders one hundred years ago for providing for the future.  Later in the newsletter, we will list the timetable for this system.  

 
We presented our General, Water and Solid Waste Village Budgets for Board Review in December for your Trustees eventual vote at the January 13th Board Meeting.  I believe the proposed real estate tax increase of 1.76% is prudent and will achieve the goals set for the coming year projects.  Water System and Solid Waste rates have not increased in four years, but I have proposed rate increases for both these departments for the coming year.  Those rate adjustment proposals are listed below in the newsletter.  

 
Two years ago, our Ad Hoc Village Strategy committee unanimously recommended we continue to maintain our offices in the wonderful building we own and occupy and to explore construction and maintenance issues and correct those problems.  The Crown (Municipal Building) and The Jewel (Tappan Spaulding Library) as penned by Roger Luther of the Press & Sun-Bulletin are pictures to our past and have National Register importance.  The reason I mention this is; a Southern Tier company just completed recommendations for some immediate needs for the Municipal Building, which I shared with the Board and will share with the community soon.  Some modifications are simple while others are a bit more complex.  Our buildings, facilities and water system are not ageless, and with time comes the need for upgrade to properly maintain the things left to us by our predecessors.     

 
We just finalized lease negotiation with the U.S. Postal Authority, and I have signed a new six-year agreement with a five-year option period.  The Post Office will continue to occupy their current space, and we believe it is financially a fit for the building.  We have installed inside storm windows for all first floor occupants of the Municipal Building and will soon begin installation of those same windows in the atrium and second floor of the building.  This project will definitely save heating dollars, and all occupants are pleased with results.  

 
The Trout Ponds are a significant culture to our Village and the surrounding area.  The dam at the end of the Ponds is in need of immediate replacement.  We have secured estimates for repair, but we are requesting volunteers knowledgeable with cement and construction techniques for this process.  Please contact Bill Foster, Bill Swagler or me through the Village Office if you are willing to place your knowledge and some sweat equity into this project.  We appreciate your help.  

 
Through all of these activities, we are not ignoring the national economic reality.  Your Village Balance Sheet is strong and will continue to be while our thinking and goals remain the same.  

Lastly, December is near over along with the year 2008.  I wish to thank everyone for your understanding and assistance in all things that make our community a great place to be.  Instead of individual names, as I will forget many, allow me to thank the following hard working volunteer groups for the year 2008:

 
· Tillers and Toilers Garden Club, Northern Tioga Chamber of Commerce, Village Main Street Revitalization Group, Newark Valley Historical Society, Northern Tioga Youth League, Village Rate Committee, Berkshire Emergency Squad, Newark Valley Fire Fighters, Preservation Planning Group, Library Board and Village Board of Appeals.

· Your Village Trustees are an extraordinary group of gifted individuals who have many, many different ways traveling to the same goal.  They share a common idea with one another; what is best for the Village!!  I cannot ask for anything more from these four people.  

· The organizers of Holiday Magic, Spring Fling and Newark Valley Days and what those people and those events bring to our area.
· Our five full time employees and two part time persons are not ‘leaning on their shovels’ so to speak.  Good, consistent people who know the goals. 
 
If you have any questions or comments, please contact me as I do wish to listen.  

 

Best Regards, 

Jim Tornatore

Mayor, 

Newark Valley Village

CLERK’S REPORT: 

With the economy as it is, everyone is trying to cut cost wherever they can. To help you stay warm this winter and control your energy bills, New York State now has a special HeatSmartNY toll free number and Web site. By calling 1-877-NY-SMART (1-877-697-6278) or visiting HeatSmartNY.org, you can learn about programs to help manage your energy bills, save money, discover simple tips to cut your energy costs, and protect the environment.

Watch our website. Tracey has worked very hard to bring the website up to date with minutes, resolutions, etc., and we will begin to post the meeting dates, legal notices, and other information which will aid in keeping the community informed. Log on to villageofnewarkvalley.com, scroll to the bottom of the home page, on the right hand side you can place your e-mail to subscribe. Each time we post to our website, you will be sent an e-mail with the information. 

Budget Hearing – Our Budget is in place, and there will be a Public Hearing held on January 13th at 7:00 PM in the Noble Room of the Municipal Building.

IMPORTANT:  We have people paying their water bills that are not paying their late charges or “no meter read” penalties. When the late charges and penalties are not paid with the bill, they remain on your account, and continue to accumulate penalties until they are paid. We have included a list of dates for you, to help with timeframes for your billings (see last page). You may call the village office (642-8686) at anytime to check on your account balance. 

In the last newsletter, we told you that the village was awarded a grant through NYS Archives for a meter reading system and meters to improve record keeping and accuracy for our water system. We were awarded enough for the software and 105 meters to start the project. By the time you read this newsletter, we may already be installing the meters. Hopefully, we will be able to receive another grant for the remainder of the meters needed, whereby eliminating the reading of meters by you, our residents, and further assist in the record keeping time and accuracy of the readings. It will take some time to complete this project, so please bear with us while we install and learn the new system. Please continue to read your water meter cards (next reading in May) until we let you know that we are up and running smoothly. Your help is very much appreciated.

Our office hours are Mondays 10 AM to 7 PM, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 10 AM to 3 PM, closed Fridays. We have a drop box if these hours are inconvenient.  Board Meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each month at 7 PM in the Noble Room. All residents are encouraged to come.

Our planning board is looking for new members. If interested, please call the village office at 642-8686. Volunteers are always needed and appreciated.

Have a great 2009!!



Mertie Pozzi

NEW BUSINESS – The Truck Stop, 80 N. Main Street

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:

Now that the snow has started, it is important to remember to clean around the hydrants and keep the sidewalks clear. I have noticed the state plows have knocked down the walk signals post and plugged the sidewalks on the green, and I have reported this. If you need to report any problem with the state plowing, the number is 687-3730 ext. 309. If there is a problem with the village plowing, you can call the village barn at 642-8700. The DPW will be out clearing the corners, bridges and hydrants as often as possible, so please be patient. With the temperature changes, we will start having pothole problems and will fill them as soon as we notice them, so if you know of potholes, please leave us a message.

I have received complaints from the solid waste employees that the garbage cans are not out at the curbside.  Please place the cans as close to the road as possible.  Remember to recycle--this helps to keep the tipping fee down.

We will pick up Christmas Trees on Tuesday, January 13th.  Please have them out on the side of the road by 

6 AM.  From the DPW crew, “ Have a safe and happy holiday.”




William Foster                                

CODE ENFORCEMENT: 

It’s wintertime again, so please keep your sidewalks shoveled, and help out our senior citizens with their shoveling.  Also, we are getting a number of unlicensed vehicles in the village.  Remember, if you have an unlicensed vehicle, you need to come in to the office to get a 30-day special use permit (free) or 90-day storage permit ($25).  

Anybody who has a building permit, please call the office for an inspection.  For those of you who have a wood stove, please remember to clean your chimney on a regular basis to prevent chimney fires, and do not store hot ashes on your porch.  Have a safe and happy new year!  




William Swagler
MAIN STREET REVITALIZATION:

Despite the cold, the 2008 Holiday Magic Festival was a huge success.   

Santa arrived at 2:30, to the delight of the many children who were waiting for him.  They all scampered onto the horse drawn wagon to head to the Train Depot where they whispered their Christmas wishes in his ear.  At the Depot, visitors enjoyed homemade chili and warm apple crisp while listening to holiday music by Grassanova and Dan Drewey.  Also on display at the Depot were many wonderful gingerbread creations.  Diana Schaffer was on hand with lots of activities for the kids too.

At the Village Hall, the Holiday Magic Café was in full swing with tempting soups from the Congregational Church, tasty goodies from the Eastern Star and hours of music including Katie Schultheis and Joanne Card on piano, the Berkshire Congregational Church Choir, George Lohman and Valley Four, Kurt Osgood & Annie Simpson and Voices One.  Our local trumpet player added to the magic of the evening by playing Christmas favorites on the bandstand, and the Newark Valley Baptist Church sang Christmas carols around the warming fires.

Local kids braved the cold and enacted a live nativity across from the Green.  Thanks to Debbie Richards and her helpers for putting together this wonderful display.

Thanks to everyone who helped to make this event such a success...

Decorators- Karen Strope and Gigi Fitzgerald. Children’s Crafts- Diana Schaffer. Victorian Display Painters- Bonnie Geisenhoff and Alex Torra, Gingerbread Contest Coordinator- Joann Byrne, and of course, Santa Claus. 

Thank you to the Eastern Star and The Congregational Church, for providing food for the event. 

Thank you to the NV Historical Society for opening the Train Depot and providing food and space for the festival.

Thank you to the NV Public Works Dept for their help and support.

Thank you to the NV Chamber of Commerce judges and stocking give-away.

Thank you to all the wonderful volunteers who gave their time on a cold night to help out.

A big thank you to all of the following businesses that donated prizes for the Gingerbread House Contest or raffle items to help raise money for the festival:

NBT Bank

NV Rite Aid

The Cooley’s

Rosie’s

Fortunato’s

George’s Flowers & Gifts

Avon - Judy VanNorstrand

Tastefully Simple – Amanda Blee

And a special thank you to Rich Lowe at the Community Thrift Store for donating over 200 stuffed animals for Santa’s visitors.  It made the evening so special for the kids!!

 

TAPPAN-SPAULDING MEMORIAL LIBRARY: 
The building is officially 100 years old.  Over the next year, we hope to see the handicap access built, and we will be working on some of the restoration work that needs to be addressed.  A quick overview of the last year:

The grant money came in from the state for the handicap access addition.  We have now gotten about half the money needed for the addition.  The final drawings are in the works and will be up for bid by February 2009.  

Justine went to Europe for 3 months for a school project and saw new places, met new friends, and learned a lot.  It was a trip of a lifetime.  I am sure she will remember this trip for the rest of her life.  Justine has also left our staff to start at Ithaca College.  Good luck Justine.  Carol Forde has joined our staff in Justine’s place and is doing a great job.  The books in the children’s room look great because of Carol’s hard work.

The circulation rates are up 20% from last year and getting higher all the time.  Patrons can now download audio books from the Finger Lakes Library System web page. (www.flls.org) If you want to find out more, stop in.  There are now over 500 titles to choose from.  Please check out this website for many other things for young and old alike.  

We received $6,000 from Senator Libous’ BOOKS Program.  This money paid for children’s programs including four Summer Reading Programs, a teen program, story hour here and at Head Start, Christmas stories during “Holiday Magic” and a writing workshop for home school students.  Totaled, there are about 200 students participating in these programs.  The stories that the home school students wrote will be available to check out at the library in February.

Our open house for our 100th Anniversary Celebration went very well.  We were given a Senate Proclamation from Senator Libous presented by Tia Zink.  We brought in more than $3,500 from the Newark Valley Chamber of Commerce and many other private individuals for our building fund.  The staff, trustees and several volunteers helped make the day go smoothly.  Thanks to everyone who helped and a special thanks to Carrie Tornatore, Wendy Richards and Elsie Carrozza for putting all the historical information together.    

LuAnn went to Albany twice this year, once in the spring to lobby for the Libraries in our county, and again in October to protest a 20% cut in Library spending.  If this cut goes through, things will get tough around here.  We will feel it most in our services from Finger Lakes Library System.  We get over $35,000 worth of services from Finger Lakes each year.  Many things may get cut back or gone completely, like interlibrary loan, audio books and rotating collections.  Please go to the Finger Lakes website to see how you can help, or stop in and we can let you know.  

LuAnn also received “Director of the Year” for the Finger Lakes Library System at the 50th Annual Meeting.  This choice was made from 33 Directors, many of whom are from much larger libraries.  “The Library is a way I can give back to my community after all it has given to me.”    LuAnn Whirl  

LOOKING FOR A FEW GOOD PEOPLE!

The Village of Newark Valley is looking for volunteers to fill seats on the Planning Board.  

Requirements:  

· You must live in the Village of Newark Valley

· Be able to give 2 to 3 hours a month of your time.

· Be available the 4th Thursday of every month.

If you would like to have a say in your local government, this is a great opportunity for you!  If you have questions or would like to respond to this, please call Lori at 642-3619.

FROM THE MAYOR, VILLAGE TRUSTEES, CLERK’S OFFICE AND DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: 

Have a safe and happy holiday.

PROJECTED TIMELINE FOR WATER SYSTEM PROJECT:

Received a grant for $6000 for the preparation of a preliminary plan for water system.

Engineers are currently working on the preliminary plan for our water system project.

Prepare Part I of Full Environmental Assessment Form (EAF)
 1/13/09

Complete Part 2 of EAF





 3/09/09

Complete Rural Development Eligibility Determination

 3/09/09

Adopt Bond Resolution 





 4/14/09

Complete Rural Development Application for funding

 4/30/09

Borrow Bond Anticipation Note




11/15/09

Bid Project







 1/18/10

Start Construction






 3/29/10

PROPOSED RATES

SOLID WASTE 

Senior (65 & older):                                         
Regular:                                                                                                                                                                                              

   $ 40.00 Qtr.  ($35 plus $5 Cap Chg)                          $ 49.00 Qtr. ($44 plus $5 Cap Chg)
   $ 13.34 Monthly                                                        $16.34 Monthly       
Entitles you to two cans per week


PROPOSED PRICE INCREASE - $4.00 PER QUARTER

                   LESS THAN $.31 PER WEEK

Tags (per can): $3.50 each

(plus $5.00 per quarter Cap Chg)

           NO NYS SALES TAX - BE SURE TO COMPARE RATES!

Unfortunately, we need to raise the rates of the Solid Waste and Water. We try very hard to keep the rates to a minimum. We know this is a rough year for everyone, and that’s why we didn’t want to raise rates, but we have no choice. We have not raised the rates in four years and are now feeling the crunch. These rates will not come into force until March of next year for our 2009-10 budget year.

Another Note: Due to the fact that the Solid Waste Fund cannot make a profit, the more people who use the village service, the lower we can keep our rates! Call today to sign up and keep your rates, and ours, to a minimum!

WATER RATES 

Village residents:



$ 60.00, up to 1000 cu. Ft., each additional 1000 cu. Ft. = $45.80 each

Cap. Chg.        $ 28.50, up to 1000 cu. Ft., each additional 1000 cu. Ft. = $14.00 each

Town residents:



$ 72.00, up to 1000 cu. Ft., each additional 1000 cu. Ft. = $54.96 each

Cap. Chg.        $34.20, up to 1000 cu. Ft., each additional 1000 cu. Ft. = $16.80 each

There is a Capital Charge for every property, water use or not. This is to improve our Water System, and any property that it benefits and enhances the value of the property (including vacant properties) will be charged the Capital Charge, even if the water is off.


Bills sent


Due Date


Covered period
March 1st


March 30th


April – June

June 1st


June 30th


July – September

September 1st


September 30th

October  - December

December 1st


December 30th


January – March

If not paid by due date service will be terminated.

Garbage tags for excess garbage may be purchased from the Village Office. 


WATER

Bills sent
              Due Date (without penalty)              Covered period
May 15th


June 15th


October – April (prior)



November 15th


December 15th


April – October (prior)

Penalties after due dates are 10%, and 2% each month thereafter.

Water meter cards are sent on April 1st and October 1st and due before May 1st and November 1st.  There is a $25 “no meter read” penalty if not returned by due date.      

TAXES

Bills sent
           Due Date (without penalty)
            Covered period
March 1st


March 30th


March 1st – Feb. 28th
Penalties after due dates are 5%, and 1% each month thereafter

Turned over to the county on November 1st.
SOLID WASTE





WATER





TAXES
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